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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
Board of Speech Pathology, Audiology and Hearing Aid 
Dispenser

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Wednesday, May 14, 2008 at 2:00 p.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room B second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED
June 11, 2008
MEMBERS PRESENT 

Dr. Michael Michelli, Professional Member, President

Carol Guilbert, Public Member, Secretary 

Regina Bilton, Professional Member  

Illene Courtright, Professional Member
Mary Ann Connolly-Gaskin, Professional Member

Dr. Cynthia Parker, Professional Member

George Christensen, Public Member

      DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL PRESENT 

James Collins, Division Director

Eileen Kelly, Deputy Attorney General

Shauna Slaughter, Administrative Specialist II
ALSO PRESENT   

Susan Walker
CALL TO ORDER

Dr. Michelli called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m. 

REVIEW OF MINUTES

The Board reviewed the minutes from the March 12, 2008 meeting.  Ms. Guilbert made a motion, seconded by Mr. Christensen, to approve the minutes as presented. Motion unanimously carried.
UNFINSHED BUSINESS
Formal Hearing on Complaint No. 30-02-06
The formal hearing on Complaint No. 30-02-06 was postponed until June due to a continuance requested by Deputy Attorney General, Barbara Gadbois.  
Review Strategic Plan 
A brief discussion took place regarding the strategic plan. No items were added at this time. The Board decided that going forward this would be a standing agenda item. 
Review Previously Tabled Application for a Permanent Speech Pathologist License for Kelly Reynolds
The Board reviewed the previously tabled application for Kelly Reynolds. The Board had requested a letter of explanation regarding why she answered yes to question #1 on the application. The letter of explanation was received, and it indicated that Ms. Reynolds answered question #1 incorrectly. The answer should have been no. Ms. Guilbert made a motion, seconded by Mr. Christensen, to approve the application. Motion unanimously carried.

Discussion Regarding Pending Bill
Mr. Collins addressed the Board about the pending Bill that is about to go through legislation. Mr. Collins had questions about how the Bill would affect applicants who only have a Master’s degree and are applying for licensure by reciprocity. The Board decided to add additional language to the Bill and show that it will go into effect four years after enactment. Ms. Kelly will make the requested changes and forward the Bill to Ms. Slaughter for her to distribute it to the Board members for review. 
NEW BUSINESS
Review Permanent Speech Pathologist Applications

The Board reviewed Elizabeth Grillo’s application for a permanent Speech Pathologist license. Ms. Bilton made a motion, seconded by Ms. Courtright, to approve the application contingent upon receipt of a copy of Ms. Grillo’s current ASHA card. Motion unanimously carried.

The Board reviewed Jason Daily’s application for a permanent Speech Pathologist license. Ms. Courtright made a motion, seconded by Ms. Connolly-Gaskin, to approve the application. Motion unanimously carried.

The Board reviewed Ashley Whiteman’s application for a permanent Speech Pathologist license. Ms. Courtright made a motion, seconded by Ms. Connolly-Gaskin, to approve the application. Motion unanimously carried.

The Board reviewed Susan Vanore’s application for a permanent Speech Pathologist license. Ms. Bilton made a motion, seconded by Ms. Courtright, to approve the application contingent upon receipt of a copy of Ms. Vanore’s current ASHA card. Motion unanimously carried.

The Board reviewed Samantha Rosenberg’s application for a permanent Speech Pathologist license. Ms. Courtright made a motion, seconded by Ms. Connolly-Gaskin, to approve the application. Motion unanimously carried.

The Board reviewed Elizabeth Whitehouse’s application for a permanent Speech Pathologist license. Ms. Courtright made a motion, seconded by Ms. Connolly-Gaskin, to approve the application. Motion unanimously carried.

The Board reviewed Amber Kendig’s application for a permanent Speech Pathologist license. Ms. Bilton made a motion, seconded by Ms. Courtright, to approve the application contingent upon 
receipt of a copy of Ms. Kendig’s current ASHA card. Motion unanimously carried. The Board also requested that a note be placed in Ms. Kendig’s approval letter to advise her that pursuant to section 9.2.1.4 of the rules and regulations, it is unlawful in Delaware to, “evaluate or treat a client with speech, language, or hearing disorders solely by correspondence. Correspondence includes telecommunication.”
Review Temporary Speech Pathologist Applications
The Board reviewed Andrea Hamm’s application for a temporary Speech Pathologist license. 

Ms. Courtright made a motion, seconded by Ms. Connolly-Gaskin, to approve the application contingent upon receipt of an official transcript which provides the date her degree was conferred. Motion unanimously carried. 
Review Temporary Hearing Aid Dispenser Applications 

The Board reviewed James Bauman’s application for a temporary Hearing Aid Dispenser license. Dr. Michelli made a motion, seconded by Dr. Parker, to approve the application. Motion unanimously carried.
The Board reviewed Susan Walker’s application for a temporary Hearing Aid Dispenser license. Dr. Michelli made a motion, seconded by Dr. Parker, to approve the application. Motion unanimously carried.
The Board reviewed Kelli Shivers’ application for a temporary Hearing Aid Dispenser license. Dr. Michelli made a motion, seconded by Dr. Parker, to approve the application. Motion unanimously carried.
Review Permanent Hearing Aid Dispenser Applications
The Board reviewed Scott Luxon’s application for a permanent Hearing Aid Dispenser license. Dr. Parker made a motion, seconded by Dr. Michelli, to approve the application. Motion unanimously carried.
Review Request for Extension of Temporary Hearing Aid Dispenser License
The Board reviewed a request for an extension of Rebecca Huzzy’s temporary Hearing Aid Dispenser license. The request was submitted by the Board’s administrative staff due to an administrative error that caused Ms. Huzzy to miss taking the exam in May. Dr. Parker made a motion, seconded by Mr. Christensen, to approve the request for an extension. Ms. Huzzy’s temporary license will be extended for six months to allow her to sit for the exam in August. Motion unanimously carried.
The Board reviewed Vanessa Dennis’ request for an extension of her temporary Hearing Aid Dispenser license to allow her additional time to take the exam. Ms. Guilbert made a motion, seconded by Dr. Parker, to table Ms. Dennis’ request for a detailed explanation of the reason she is requesting an extension. Motion unanimously carried.

Review of Continuing Education Activities 

Ms. Courtright made a motion, seconded by Ms. Bilton, to approve the following continuing education for the hour(s) and category(s) shown: 

Sponsor: Health Education Network, LLC, dba HEALTH ED 


Activity: Aging & Cognition


Contact Hours: 6 hours


Category: CS
Sponsor: Christiana Healthcare System

Activity: Introduction to Lingraphica Speech Generating Device

Contact Hours: 1 hour

Category: CS
   Sponsor: Christiana Care Rehab Services

Activity: Understanding Commonly Prescribed Medications and Their Impact on Your Therapy Session

Contact Hours: 1.5 hours

Category: CS
Motion unanimously carried.
Ms. Connolly-Gaskin made a motion, seconded by Dr. Parker, to approve the following continuing education for the hour(s) and category(s) shown: 


Licensee: Elizabeth Polidoro Lucas


Sponsor: DE Technical Community College


Activity: Authentic Curriculum-Based Assessment: Linkage to 



Intervention




Contact Hours: 5 hours


Category: CS
Licensee: Marie Oettel

Sponsor: DE Dept. of Education – Early Childhood

Activity: Authentic Curriculum-Based Procedures to Link Assessment & Early Intervention


Contact Hours: 5 hours

Category: CS
Motion unanimously carried.
Review Audiology Aide Registration Form for Barbara Loomis – Supervising Audiologist: Cynthia Parker
The Board reviewed an Audiology Aide Registration Form for Barbara Loomis, who will be supervised by Cynthia Parker. Dr. Parker recused herself from this discussion and vote. Dr. Michelli made a motion, seconded by Ms. Guilbert, to accept the registration. Motion unanimously carried.
Discussion Regarding Calibration Certifications
Ms. Slaughter asked the Board when Audiologists and Hearing Aid Dispensers are required to send in calibration certifications. The Board advised that calibration certifications only need to be sent in if the licensee is selected for random audit. Calibration certifications received any other time should be placed in the licensees file. 
Other Business before the Board
Ms. Slaughter informed the Board that a new public member will be joining the Board starting with the June meeting. 
Correspondence

There was no correspondence. 

Public Comment
There was no public comment.
Next Scheduled Meeting
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, June 11, 2008 at 2:00, in Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.  

Adjournment

There being no further business, Dr. Michelli made a motion, seconded by Ms. Guilbert, to adjourn the meeting. Motion unanimously carried. The meeting adjourned at 3:17 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
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Shauna Slaughter
Administrative Specialist II

